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27 November 2007
Fast cars and advertising don’t mix
Responding to an increased number of complaints from the public the Advertising Standards Board held two meetings this month. In addition to the regular face to face Board meeting a special teleconference was held to clear the extra cases. 
CEO Fiona Jolly said that the Board recognises the need for a quick turn around of decisions and is constantly working to improve its processes to provide a best practice system.
“When a member of the public raises a complaint, they want the matter to be dealt with in a timely manner; they don’t want to be waiting six weeks to get a response.

Although the Board prides itself on being fast it did not take the same view when upholding a complaint for two BMW M3 ads. Both the Internet and outdoor ads show the BMW M3 with text stating "It's not just how fast you go, it's how you go fast.”
The Board was strongly of the view that these advertisements contravene the spirit and intent of the FCAI Code by making the speed of the vehicle the focus of the advertisement.
Ms Jolly said that although the ads did not show an actual driving scene the Board considered that the advertisement did implicitly depict and suggest unsafe driving.
“Therefore the Board determined that there was a strong suggestion of unsafe driving and that the advertisement breached clause 2(a) of the Car Code,” she said.

Another ad found in breach featured a teenage boy undertaking his driver's licence test and then driving his friends through the McDonalds drive-thru. The ad focuses on the boy’s lack of driving experience.

The Board noted complainants' concerns that the theme of this advertisement was a depiction of material that is contrary to prevailing community standards on safe behaviour by young people in vehicles.
“Of particular concern were the images of the boys talking and joking while the car was being driven and the image of the driver with only one hand on the wheel”, Ms Jolly said.
A full list of the advertisements considered by the Advertising Standards Board at its November meeting can be viewed on the ASB website: www.adstandards.com.au under ‘Case Reports’. Contact: Fiona Jolly, Chief Executive Officer, 02 6262 9822
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